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17 April 2020 
 
 
Shaun Williams 
Planning Officer, Industry Assessments 
Department of Planning, Industry and Environment 
GPO Box 39 
Sydney NSW 2001 
 
Dear Mr Williams 
 
SSD 9601 Horsley Park Brickworks Plant 2 Upgrade – Supplementary Response to 
Submissions 
 
Thank you for your email dated 8 April 2020 seeking WaterNSW’s comment on the supplementary 
response to submissions (SRTS) report for the above development. The applicant has now 
addressed WaterNSW comments sufficiently and it is considered that their response is reasonable 
in relation to the potential impact to WaterNSW lands, assets and infrastructure. WaterNSW 
therefore notes the SRTS and reiterates suggested conditions for consideration in the final 
determination (our ref: D2019/121186). 
Requested conditions: 

• The proposal must not result in an increase in overland flow of water into the Pipelines 
corridor of either quantity, quality or velocity. The development must be designed, operated 
and maintained to ensure post-development flows do not exceed pre-development flows into 
and through the Pipelines corridor. 

• Stormwater directed to or across the Pipelines corridor is not acceptable, except at an 
approved point of discharge for the development. 

• The proposal must have a neutral or beneficial impact on water quality. 

• Erosion and sediment controls are to be designed, installed and maintained in accordance 
with the Blue Book, Landcom (2004) Managing Urban Stormwater: Soils and Construction. 

• 24 hour all weather access to the WaterNSW Pipelines corridor shall be retained or provided 
for WaterNSW staff and contractors.  

• All incidents that affect or could affect the WaterNSW Pipelines corridor shall be reported to 
WaterNSW on the 24 hour Incident Notification Number 1800 061 069 as a matter of 
urgency. 

If you have any questions regarding this letter, please contact Justine Clarke at 
justine.clarke@waternsw.com.au. 
 
Yours sincerely 

 
ALISON KNIHA 
Catchment Protection Planning Manager 

Contact: Justine Clarke 

Telephone: 02 9865 2402 

Our ref: D2020/35253 
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